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Philadelphia HIV Integrated Planning Council 
Positive Committee 
Meeting Minutes of  

Monday, March 11, 2019 
12:00-2:00p.m. 

Office of HIV Planning, 340 N. 12th Street, Suite 320, Philadelphia PA 19107 
 
Present: 19 (PH), 1 (PA), 3 (NJ) 
 
Guests: David Griffith, Julia Tich 
 
Staff: Nicole Johns, Dustin Fitzpatrick 
 
Call to Order/Moment of Silence/Introductions: K. Carter called the meeting to order 
at 12:14 pm. The Committee had a moment of silence. Those present then introduced 
themselves. 
 
Approval of Agenda: K. Carter presented the agenda for approval. Motion: D. Gana 
moved, G. Jakes seconded to approve the agenda. Motion passed: All in favor. 
 
Approval of Minutes (February 11, 2019): K. Carter presented the minutes for approval. 
Motion: J. Whitfield moved, D. Gana seconded to approve the February 11, 2019 
minutes. Motion passed: All in favor.  
 
Report of Co-Chair:  
K. Carter asked if any of the members were new, he then distributed Positive Committee 
“chips” to new members.  
 
Positive Committee Newsletter 
K. Carter informed members that the Positive Committee newsletter did not have as 
much participation as they would have liked. K. Carter informed members that they need 
to commit if they want to do it. K. Carter presented options for the members and stated 
that they can either use 1 hour of the meeting to work on it or they can extend the 
meeting time. Members expressed interest in continuing the newsletter and all affirmed 
that they thought this was important to the community. K. Carter inquired how they are 
going to go forward. M. Coleman suggested that K. Carter needs to lead them in the right 
direction and that he is good at leading them. K. Carter informed members content needs 
to be decided as a group. Guest stated that the community needs to be informed on needs 
of addictions and needs on housing. She also stated that she has someone who can help 
translate it into Spanish. M. Coleman inquired if the newsletter would be quarterly or 
every month. K. Carter responded that quarterly is a possibility. N. Johns suggested the 
Committee can end the meetings at 1:30 and those who are interested in working on the 
newsletter can stay longer. K. Carter suggested that they start in April with the goal being 
that they have something ready to go in June. D. Gana affirmed that it would be helpful 
to have a newsletter for the Outreach and Prevention Summit in June. N. Johns informed 
members that if the timeline does not work for them later on, they can always make 
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changes to fit their needs. The group agreed to start meeting in April after the committee 
meeting to work on the newsletter. 
 
Report of Staff: 
Tips for Successful Participation 
N. Johns informed members of the community Listening Sessions, on April 10th and 
30th. She stated that these upcoming meetings were for people living with HIV in the 
suburbs and Philadelphia will have its own later on. She stated that there will be fliers 
made for the HIPC meeting this upcoming Thursday. She informed members that it will 
be primarily a discussion on access to medical care. She explained that this meeting will 
be facilitated. N. Johns stated that if members are interested in attending, they should call 
her, but there will also be an online RSVP. She informed members that travel 
reimbursement will very limited.  
 
Meaningful participation  
N. Johns explained to members that they can use the agenda to take effective notes in the 
meeting. She suggested that for notetaking, members should write down any decisions 
that HIPC or Pos Comm makes as well as key points so they can refer to those points 
later. She also stated that if members ever volunteer to do a task or follow up that they 
should write it down so they don’t forget. N. Johns shared that she was taught in high 
school to add a star next to very important points, to help them stand out on a page of 
notes. Going back to the meeting agenda, she explained that Old Business can be 
anything that happened in the past that they want to ask follow up questions or further 
discuss. New Business is the place to bring up a topic that they have not yet talked about. 
She stated that members can use this to ask questions as well.  
 
K. Carter inquired if anyone had any topics that they want to bring up. M. Coleman stated 
that he would like to talk about the difference between generic and brand name drugs and 
why some insurance won’t cover things. K. Carter suggested that members look at their 
meds before they leave the pharmacy to make sure that they get exactly what they need. 
He informed them that once they leave, they can’t bring it back and that pharmacists are 
not required by law to inform them that they are giving them generics. N. Johns 
suggested that the committee have a presentation from someone informed about these 
issues. 
 
K. Carter invited D. Griffith to share about the LGBT Elder Initiative Thrivers meeting 
on March 30th from 11:00-12:30pm at Church of St. Luke’ & The Epiphany. This group 
will meet monthly to talk about social, emotional, spiritual and personal wellness of 
people who are thriving, not just surviving with HIV. Register at 215-720-9415 
 
J. Malloy raised a concern about the media talking about HIV being cured and being 
curable and would like to discuss more about the latest research and its presentation. K. 
Carter suggested that they table this until a later meeting. 
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Discussion Item: 
Meaningful Involvement of PLWH – Recommendations  
N. Johns referenced the MIPA findings handout and explained that the highlighted text 
represented what the members agreed on for the answers to the questions. She explained 
that multiple organizations, such as the World Health Organization, use this as a way to 
determine how PLWH are involved in different decision-making processes and 
programming. She explained that the Y is yes, N is no, and NI is needs improvement. N. 
Johns asked the committee to discuss possible recommendations to the HIPC to address 
the areas that need improvement. Members were given some time to read over the MIPA 
handout to see if they had any questions arise.  D. Gana stated that the next step is to talk 
about how to address what they decided needs improvement in HIPC. N. Johns agreed 
and noted that there are some ideas that are concrete on the sheets, such as increasing the 
diversity of PLWH on the HIPC and the Committee. Members did not feel ready to 
deliberate on solutions, so the matter was tabled to the April meeting. 
 
Old Business: 
Positive Committee Newsletter  
See Co-chair Report. 
 
New Business:   
M. Coleman asked if there could be presentations on Undetectable=Untransmittable and 
cure research. N. Johns noted that OHP can work on inviting speakers.  
 
Announcements:  
April 19th - 2nd Annual Anal Health Conference. It is full day conference on maintaining 
good anal health. https://fight.org/event/philadelphias-2nd-anal-health-symposium-
making-your-bottom-a-top-health-priority/ 
 
March 16th – Service for Don Carter, a community leader, memorial 1 -2 pm at the 
William Way Community Center. 
 
May 14th – Penn CFAR is having 2019 AIDS Symposium: 
https://www.med.upenn.edu/cfar/symposium/ 
 
June 11th – Prevention and Outreach Summit at the Pennsylvania Convention Center: 
https://fight.org/aids-education-month-events/  
 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned by general consensus at 1:26p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Nicole D. Johns 
 
Handouts distributed at the meeting:   

• Meeting Agenda 
• Meeting Minutes from February 11, 2019 
• Positive Committee’s MIPA Findings – January 2019 
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